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The Profile is a publication of the White Mountain Chapter, BMW CCA, Inc. (“the club”) and its contents remain the property of the club. All information furnished herein is provided by the club and its members, for club members only. The club assumes no 
liability for any of the information contained herein. The ideas, opinions and suggestions expressed in this newsletter are those of the authors and no authentication is implied. Unless otherwise noted, none of the information in this newsletter is “factory 
approved.” Modifications within the warranty period of your BMW may void the warranty. Permission is hereby granted to reproduce any material published herein provided full credit is given to the author and the White Mountain Chapter, unless otherwise 
noted. Courtesy copy to WMC requested. The Profile is published under contract by mjc.design.works, LLC, 195 Little Bay Rd., Newington, NH 03801, printed by UniGraphic Inc., 110J Commerce Way, Woburn, MA 01801, and mailed from Manchester, NH.

3	 chapter	officers	and	staff

4	 address	from	the	board

5	 chapter	membership

6	 sec	update

7	 sec	update

8+	 impressions	from	the	winding	road
 » BMW	Launches	Ultimate	Stroller 

by:		Chris	Callahan
 » Action	Action 

by:		Black	Raven	Films

10	 general	info	bulletin	
 » e.Profile	Service
 » From	the	Bookshelf	intro

11	 from	the	mail	bag	
 » Children’s	Museum	of	NH

12	 chapter	calendar	

13	 camera	shots
 » Maggie’s	First	Tow	Truck	Ride 

by:		Martin	Callahan

13	 from	the	bookshelf
 » Rob	Siegel’s	“Memoirs of a Hack Mechanic” 

by:		David	Harrison

14	 classifieds

in this issue

president 
David	Harrison																									

vice president
Dana	Sion

secretary
Roland	Beaule

treasurer
Johann	Wrede

web masters
Dick	Demaine
Johann	Wrede

w w w . w h i t e m t n - b m w c l u b . o r g

contact officers or staff members 
via the chapter website

membership chair
Michael	Morin

driving events  
committee chair

Mark	Viola

social events  
committee chair

Cassandra	Vorisek-
Creto

marketing &  
sponsorship 
director

Brad	Croteau
b.croteau@whitemtn-bmwclub.org

newsletter  
advertising  
manager

Brad	Croteau
b.croteau@whitemtn-bmwclub.org	

newsletter  
copy collection  
editor

Rachelle	Harrison
editor@whitemtn-bmwclub.org

newsletter  
publication editor

Martin	Callahan
mjc.design.works,	LLC

about the	Profile:
The Profile	is	published	every	two	months.		Club	members	are	encouraged	to	submit	BMW	and/or	club	re-
lated	articles	and	photos	for	publication.		No submission is too short, really. Even if it’s just a paragraph 
or two, send it in!  Longer	features	are	certainly	welcome	as	well.		All	submissions	must	be	digital,	and	all	
images	must	be	submitted	at	their	highest	available	resolution.		

Submission	 deadlines	 are	 always	 the	 first	 Friday	 of	 the	month	 prior	 to	 the	 newsletter	 issue	 (i.e.	 dead-
line	 is	 in	May	 for	 the	June/July	 issue).	 	Send	all	 submissions	or	questions	 to	 the	copy	collection	editor.		 
For	information	on	advertising	in	the Profile,	contact	the	newsletter	advertising	manager.

on the cover
original photo:		Paul	Michali
post-process:		Martin	Callahan       

The joy of discovering hidden potential - both your’s and your car’s.  
Advanced Driving Skills School at New Hampshire Motor Speedway.  
Enroll now and experience the excitement for yourself.

7



a
d

d
r

e
s

s
 f

r
o

m
 t

h
e

 b
o

a
r

d

4 august & september 2013Profi lethe

Every One of Us Could use a Pat
To Remind Ourselves What the Club is Really About
by:  David	Harrison	,	WMC	president

At the last Social Events Committee meeting I met 
the newest White Mountain Chapter member. 

His name was Pat and he drove up to the Common 
Man restaurant in a beautiful blue E36 M3 convert-
ible. It is always great to welcome incoming associates 
in person (and their rides).

Members come and go. With almost 700 folks on the 
roster, it is hard to meet everyone. Having a new mem-
bers attend any event is always great for the moral of the 
group. So many of us “members of a certain age” start 
to take for granted all the perks of belonging to the 
club. Unfortunately, some of us after time tend to only 
focus on running the organization. Contacting spon-
sors, attending business meetings, hosting events, and 
managing the budget can take priority. A new member 
offers insight to what the club is really all about.

Pat first contacted me via e.mail. He found my infor-
mation on the chapter website. His enthusiasm was 
evident as we spent a day exchanging questions and answers about the 
club. When is the next meeting? How do I join? What events are already 
planned for the summer? All the correspondence reminded me of why and 
how I joined in 1991.

Back then, Rachelle’s car was getting more and more challenging to keep 
on the road. Not wanting to invest any more money into an aging Hyundai, 
we started looking for something else. A 1980 320i was for sale by a local 

dentist. Not knowing anything about the car I took it to 
a friend with a 2002 in his garage. After an inspection 
and test drive he gave the little car a thumbs up and said 
he would buy it if I did not. And so started my ongoing 
BMW journey.

The journey could have been a short one. I had a Nissan 
truck, my folks were GM people, and I had no brand 
loyalty to speak of. The BMW could have been a once 
in a lifetime purchase to be replaced by another brand. 
However, one thing changed all that.

Before I left my BMW friend’s house he gave me a stack 
of Roundel magazines. That was the window to the 
whole BMW CCA world. Once I realized there was 
so much to the club I became more and more involved. 
It was obviously not simply a club. BMW CCA was ca-
maraderie, events, and good folks who share a passion 
(aka. fanatical enthusiasm) for everything BMW. 

I would like to thank Pat personally for reminding me why I am a member 
of this club. I also challenge and encourage everyone to refresh that excite-
ment by socializing with other members or becoming more active in the 
chapter. Attend an event or suggest one that you would like to see on the 
calendar. The club is what you make of it regardless if you are a new or 
long time affiliate.

Hope to see you soon,

D��i�

To Remind Ourselves What the Club is Really About

dentist. Not knowing anything about the car I took it to 
a friend with a 2002 in his garage. After an inspection 
and test drive he gave the little car a thumbs up and said 
he would buy it if I did not. And so started my ongoing 
BMW journey.

The journey could have been a short one. I had a Nissan 

That BMW could 

have been a once in 

a lifetime purchase 

to be replaced by 

another brand. 

However, one thing 

changed all that.
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to our newest
White Mountain Chapter members
Welcome!

Check us out online!

WhiteMtn-BMWClub.org

Michael

See page 12 and the chapter 
website for more information.
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Looking for some fun and social events that involve your BMW? Look 
no further! The Social Events Committee (SEC) has organized some 

great opportunities for you to get out, enjoy a nice drive, and meet new 
and old friends - don’t forget to bring the family. 

Here’s some of the fun we’re rolling out for you in the coming weeks and 
months:

Lars Anderson Auto Museum - BMW Day
On Sunday August 11th, come witness the history and evolution of the 
BMW right in our own backyard at the BMW Day at the Lars Anderson 
Auto Museum just south of the border in Newton, MA. Any vehicle from 
the Bavarian carmaker’s long and storied past is welcome at this show. 
From classic 2002s to modern M-cars, all manner of Bimmers will fill up 
the lawn.  Enter yours or just come to marvel.  

Get more information at www.larzanderson.org. 

Go-Kart Racing
Back by popular demand!!! - Go-Karting at 106 Race Park. This event will 
be in September, but the exact date and time is still being worked out, 
nevertheless we definitely wanted to get the exiting word out now. You’ll 
be able to experience for yourself, the action-filled fun of go-karting at 
this great karting track in Pembroke, NH. 

Their karts are NOT your typical pokey bumper karts found at mini-golf 
tourist attractions, but actual racing go-karts that can zip along up to 40 
mph! But don’t worry about the little tykes; special karts are available for 
kids! 

After spending some time karting with your family and club friends, par-
take in a fun picnic luncheon with us. Details to be available soon so be 
sure to check the club’s website calendar for updates!

Halloween Fun Rally
What better way to spend an afternoon in October than cruising around 
New Hampshire checking out famous and infamous graveyards. See sites 
of historic importance and some with spooky pasts. Exact date, time and 
other details are still being worked out, but registration will include the 
driving directions and information about route. Enjoy at your own pace! 

Bavarian Autosport Show and Shine 
As in years past, this event promises to be a great day filled with camara-
derie, good food, thousands of dollars in free raffle prizes, awards and of 
course, lots and lots and lots of BMWs! So much more than your typical 
car show, the BavAuto Show and Shine will take place again at the BavAuto 
World Headquarters in Portsmouth, NH on Saturday, October 5th. Stop 
by and say hi to our Membership Committee at the WMC BMW CCA 
booth and no doubt you’ll run into countless others from the club!

Get more information and RSVP at www.bavauto.com.  

Winter Reunion 2014
Wow, we are making some surprising changes to this annual event! New 
Venue! New Experiences! Fun for All! Details will be available closer to 
November, but for now, save the date on your calendar: Saturday January 
18th, 2014 ...and get ready for some amazing fun! 

Socializing with BMWs - New Hampshire Style
See What the Social Events Committee Is Offering You!
by:  Cassandra	Vorisek-Creto,	sec	chair
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Reving up the 2nd Half of the Driving Season
Great Action On and Off the Track for Both Drivers and Spectators
text by:  Mark	Viola,	dec	chair
photos by:  Paul	Michali

Well, sad to 
say, but 

we’re almost half 
way through our 
driving event sea-
son this year.  If 
you haven’t joined 
us yet you missed 
a huge driving 
school in April and 

two very popular ADSS events.  The 
ADSS events are so popular and we had 
such a large waitlist we even managed 
to add another one in June.  If you keep 
missing out and want to experience 
one please register ASAP for the Oc-
tober event.  

Speaking of October... we’re 
not only hosting a 3-day End 
of Summer High Performance 

Driving School but also an action 
packed BMW CCA Club Race as 
well!  We’re pretty excited that this 
year’s NHMS club race will feature 
the new Enduro format.  Nationwide, 
only a few of the club races this year 

are running the Enduro for-
mat and we’ve got one of 
them!  

Even if sitting behind the wheel at an 
HPDE school isn’t for 
you, make plans any-
ways to be at the 
speedway that 

weekend to take in some 
great BMW racing ac-
tion.  Hope to see you 
out there!  Check out 
the calendar on page 11 
or the chapter website 
for more info.
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Many of you may have already seen this image on 
the internet after it went viral this past April, 

but for those who haven’t, here you go.  As a BMW 
nut and father of three kids I thought this was great 
and wanted to share it  with you.  Although my kids 
are too old now for a stroller, I was bummin’ when 
I realized this isn’t for real. (There’s some amazing 
Photoshop talent out there!)

Originally published in Great Britain by BMW UK 
(really!) on April Fool’s Day, it was part of an ad that 
stated, 

“With a royal baby due this summer, we’re 
proud to announce the launch of our lim-
ited edition BMW P.R.A.M. (Postnatal 
Royal Auto Mobile), a masterpiece in 
family-focused technology. Available in 
limited numbers, in either Royal Blue or 
Princess Pink, it features air con, reclin-
ing seat, ambient interior lighting and 
paparazzi-proof hood as standard. 

You’re never too young for your fi rst BMW.” 

Ha! Love it.

BMW Launches the Ultimate Stroller
For Growing Families Living Life Over the Top
submitted by:  Chris	Callahan
original image by:  BMW	UK

One problem with being better than everyone else, 
is that people tend to think you’re pretentious.
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An action packed short film by acclaimed Black Raven Films, 
“Action Action” showcases the infamous X2 Prototype as it aids a 

professional hit team in its mission to rescue a little girl from nasty 
drug lords. It’s guns, hand to hand combat, and high speed car chas-
es! Special acknowledgement to the crew from Sin City BMW of Las 
Vegas for their professional stunt driving and intense martial arts.

For more info about “Action Action” and to see the movie for yourself, 
go to:  www.actionactionmovie.com and www.blackravenfi lms.com.

www.ActionActionMovie.com

Service and repairS for all MakeS and ModelS
Specializing in BMW Service

272 South road • kensington nH 03833
(At the Junction of Route 107 & Route 150)

Tel: (603) 394-0081 • Toll free: (866) 694-0081

WWW.kenSingTonauToWorkS.coM

Action Action
A Film for the Thrill Seeking Secret Agent in all of Us
by:  Black	Raven	Films

Making its way around the internet lately, with close to 1500 views 
on YouTube at press time, chances are good you may have already 
seen this fi lm, but if not, do. The acting might seem a bit cheesy in 
spots, but you need to watch it to the end to see why “the cheese fi ts”. 

So take a few minutes, make yourself a mini-bag of popcorn and 
check out this great short fl ick. -ed.

The infamous 
X2 Prototype.  
See more photos and read all about it at www.only02.com.

ph
ot
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.c
om

2o13 mjc.design.works, LLC
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Performance Upgrade 
Checklist 

 
√   Performance Exhaust System 
√   High Performance Ignition System 
√   High Flow Intake System 
√   Performance Chip 
 

Great.  But, how much did you gain?   
 

Bring your BMW to New England Dragway’s popular 
Wednesday & Friday Street Night before and after 

you make those upgrades.  Establish a baseline and 
make sure you’re getting the most for your  

performance dollar. 
 

New England Dragway is conveniently located off Exit 8—NH 
Route 101 in Epping, New Hampshire.  Visit our website 
www.newenglanddragway.com for more information. 

 

Bring this ad for a $3  
discount on a  

Wednesday or Friday 
Spectator ticket! 

Do it yourself 
and save big!
In our free, tech newsletter Fast Times,
we show you – step by step – how to
repair and maintain your BMW or MINI.
You can save hundreds, if not thou-
sands of dollars on labor charges and
parts. Browse all issues since 2003
at www.BavAuto.com/newsletter.

www.BavAuto.com • 800.535.2002
BMW parts, accessories and knowledge since 1974.

 

e.Profi le Service Available
Sign Up Online

Chapter members receiving 
the Profi le by postal mail can 

sign up for an “e.subscription”. 
Instead of getting a printed 
copy of the Profi le, members 
who opt in to this service will 
receive e.mail notification al-
lowing access to the newsletter 
before it’s even printed! Ar-
chive back issues will continue 
to be available online to anyone, 
whether they’re signed up for 
this service or not. 

Primary (non-associate) chapter members can sign up for this service at: 
www.whitemtn-bmwclub.org/electronic_profile.html.  Club member-
ship number is required. After sign up, you’ll be notified that you’ll no 
longer be receiving print copies of the Profi le newsletter in the mail, but 
you can unsubscribe from this service at any time and future newsletters 
will once again be mailed to you. Once you’re signed up, changing your 
e.mail address is as simple as signing up again with your new address, so no 
matter where your life may take you around the globe, you’ll never have 
to miss an issue of the Profi le.

At your fi ngertips, when you want, 
wherever you are - the e.Profi le.

w w w . w h i t e m t n - b m w c l u b . o r g
/ e l e c t r o n i c _ p r o f i l e . h t m l

�i�� �� a�:

From the Bookshelf
A New Column for your Profi le Newsletter

We all lead pretty full lives, but each of us, at least once in a while, 
find ourselves flipping through the pages of an interesting book, 

and sometimes it’s probably even a book that has something to do with 
our collective BMW automotive passion.  When you come across a 
particularly good book, 
don’t you often want to 
share your find with 
friends?  If so, here’s 
a great opportu-
nity for you.  

With this 
edition, 
the Profi le 
is launch-
ing a new 
column titled, “From the 
Bookshelf ”.  As the name might imply, it’s 
to be a column where any chapter member can showcase, 
discuss or review any book that might be of interest to others in the club.  
The books can be fiction, technical, travel, bios or history; new releases, 
vintage collectables or anything in between, -pretty much anything.

See page 13 for the first installment, a review by David Harrison of Rob 
Siegel’s new book, Memoirs of a Hack Mechanic. Hopefully it will inspire 
you to share your own interesting automotive literary finds with the rest 
of the club.
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Thank You Letter
WMC Support of MINI Raffl e Appreciated

It’s not often, but every once in a while a noteworthy piece of 
postal mail ends up in the chapter’s mail bag. Here’s the latest 

worth sharing with the membership, a letter of appreciation 
from the Children’s Museum in Dover. 

You may recall, back in late winter this year, MINI of Bedford 
sponsored a fund raising raffle to benefit the museum. (See 
the April/May Profi le). The grand prize was a 2013 Cooper S 
roadster convertible. Our chapter helped to get the word 
out about the raffle and had a number of WMC members 
on hand at the MINI dealership the evening of March 8th 
as our president, David Harrison, was granted the dis-
tinguished honor of drawing the winning ticket from 
the goldfish bowl. Congratulations again to Heather 
Dovholuk of Dover who ended up being the luckiest of 
the 541 entrants in this second annual raffle. In the end, 
over $34,000 was raised in support of the museum! 

If you missed your chance this year to purchase a tick-
et or missed the opportunity to be involved, keep an 
eye on next year’s club calendar; the WMC is looking 
forward to continuing its partnership with MINI of 
Bedford in this now annual philanthropic event.

9A Electronics Avenue - Danvers, MA 01923 - 888.467.3269
www.hmsmotorspor t . com

If you drive on the track, come see us.
We have what you need.

                                            

German AutoSport 

18 Chestnut Street 

Amesbury, MA 01913 

978-388-1288 

www.germanautosport.com 

Over 20 years of European car experience 

FREE ESTIMATES including computer diagnosis 

NOW OFFERING FULL DETAIL SERVICES 

WMC Support of MINI Raffl e Appreciated

t’s not often, but every once in a while a noteworthy piece of 
postal mail ends up in the chapter’s mail bag. Here’s the latest 

worth sharing with the membership, a letter of appreciation 

You may recall, back in late winter this year, MINI of Bedford 
sponsored a fund raising raffle to benefit the museum. (See 

). The grand prize was a 2013 Cooper S 
roadster convertible. Our chapter helped to get the word 
out about the raffle and had a number of WMC members 
on hand at the MINI dealership the evening of March 8th 
as our president, David Harrison, was granted the dis-
tinguished honor of drawing the winning ticket from 
the goldfish bowl. Congratulations again to Heather 
Dovholuk of Dover who ended up being the luckiest of 
the 541 entrants in this second annual raffle. In the end, 
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is at The Common Man restaurant of Windham. 
COST: FREE Food and Drinks. RSVP

Saturday September 14th, 2013 8:30am - 5:00pm
Tire Rack Street Survival School

Do you want 
to make your 
teen a safer 
and smarter 
driver? Then 
give them Street 

Survival(tm) skills! This BMW Foundation 
sponsored event helps, students 21 years old and 
under, learn skills beyond plain old Driver’s Ed. 
Held in the parking lot at New Hampshire Motor 
Speedway (NHMS). Questions? Contact (603) 
594-0788 Ext.1. COST: $75. Registration TBD

Saturday September 28th, 2013 8:00am - 4:00pm 
VT OktoberFAST

OktoberFAST is a German car show inviting all 
German marque automobile owners to show off 
their Pride and Joys in the heart of Vermont’s 
Green Mountains. For more info and cost, 
contact the Green Mountain Chapter:  www.
vtbmwcca.org 

w w w . w h i t e m t n - b m w c l u b . o r g / c a l e n d a r . h t m l

about chapter	calendar:
Registration,	RSVP,	travel	directions,	and	details	for	all	listed	events	are	
on	the	chapter	website.

High	performance	driving	schools	have	special	advance	requirements.

Contact	the	advertising	manager	for	ad	submission	deadlines.
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Sunday August 11th, 2013 9:00am - 2:00pm 
Larz Anderson Auto Museum - 
BMW Day 

Come witness the history and evolution of the 
BMW. Any vehicle from the Bavarian carmaker’s 
long and storied past is welcome at this show. 
From classic 2002s to modern M-cars, all manner 
of Bimmers will fill up the lawn. 15 Newton St. 
Brookline, MA   COST: $20 entry fee RSVP 

Monday August 26th, 2013 6:30pm - 8:30pm
Social Event Committee Meeting

Join the Social Events Committee in planning for 
up-coming events. New committee members are 
always welcome. Meeting location is The Com-
mon Man of Windham. COST: FREE Food and 
Drinks. RSVP

Friday September 6th, 2013 5:00pm 
Profi le submission deadline 

All general content (excluding ads) to be 
considered for inclusion in the Oct/Nov Profile 
must be received by the copy collection editor. 
Submissions and questions to editor@whitemtn-
bmwclub.org.

Monday September 9th, 2013 6:30pm - 9:00pm
Chapter Business/Membership 
Meeting

Come join us for engaging conversation, cama-
raderie, and a free light dinner and drinks at our 
monthly meeting. This month’s meeting location 

Monday September 30th, 2013 6:30pm - 8:30pm
Social Event Committee Meeting

Join the Social Events Committee in planning for 
up-coming events. New committee members are 
always welcome. Meeting location is The Com-
mon Man of Windham. COST: FREE Food and 
Drinks. RSVP

Saturday October 5th, 2013 8:00am - 5:00pm
Adv. Driving Safety Skills School

Have fun and learn important car control skills at 
our Advanced Driving Safety Skills school. New 
Hampshire Motor Speedway (NHMS). COST: 
$85. Register NOW! (until 10/02/13)

Sunday October 6th, 2013 8:00am - 2:00pm 
Bavarian Autosport Show and 
Shine 

This event promises to be a great day filled with 
camaraderie, good food, thousands of dollars in 
free raffle prizes, awards and, of course, lots and 
lots of BMWs. Held at BavAuto World Headquar-
ters in Portsmouth, NH.   Questions? Contact 
(800) 535-2002. COST: FREE w/ Complimen-
tary Drinks and BBQ!  
RSVP at www.BavAuto.com 

Friday October 18th, 2013 through Sunday Octo-
ber 20th, 2013 7:00am - 5:00pm
End Of Summer Driving School
& BMW CCA Club Race

This three day school and BMW CCA Club Race 
at NHMS is your last chance for track time this 
year. This is a joint event with the Boston Chap-
ter, hosted by our chapter this year. New Hamp-
shire Motor Speedway Loudon, NH. COST: TBD. 
Registration TBD

Monday October 28th, 2013 6:30pm - 8:30pm
Social Event Committee Meeting

Join the Social Events Committee in planning for 
up-coming events. New committee members are 
always welcome. Meeting location is The Com-
mon Man of Windham. COST: FREE Food and 
Drinks. RSVP

more on the chapter website!
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Since you are reading the Profile, you 
must read the Roundel. If you read 

the Roundel, you should know the Hack 
Mechanic articles penned by Rob Siegel. 
Currently the local boy has a book simply 
titled, Memoirs of a Hack Mechanic.

The idea of this book has been brewing for a 
long time with Rob. Think of his 25 years of 
Roundel articles as Mount Saint Helens be-
fore the great volcanic eruption. They were 
the little plumes of activity coming to the 
surface in predictable and constant waves 
for years and years. Now the 410 page book 
arrives like the eruption that sent an ash 
plume 12 miles into the sky.

The official kick off for the book was held 
in June by Bentley Publishers in Cambridge, 
MA. Bentley is a well known publisher to 
many BMW gearheads. Mr. Bentley and his 
team pride themselves for creating what 
must be the top technical manuals on earth 
for the DIY car guy. I consider them indis-
pensable for working on the best offerings 
of German cars.

Having been familiar with Bentley 
Publishers tech manuals, I was a little sur-
prised when the announcement for MHM arrived. I seldom look on the 
Bentley site for additions to my Summer book selections. Regardless, this 
book went to the top of my wish list even though my advance notice in 
April meant I would have to wait two months for the release. 

It was June 27th, and while “cruising” 
with my 5-year old daughter Maggie 
(a.k.a. running errands around town), 
I suspect it was an engine mount that 
failed when we rolled over some win-
ter beaten pavement.  Inside the car it 
instantly sounded like we were driving a 
1982 VW diesel Jetta with a rotted ex-
haust.  Not good.  So Maggie got to expe-
rience her first ever ride in a tow truck, 
back to our house.  She was more excited 
about it than I was.  Many have told me 
over the past few years that I should get a new car.  But I don’t want a new 
car, I just want to keep enjoying the one I’ve loved for the past 18 years 
and almost 200k miles.  Maybe it’s blind passion, maybe it’s stupidity, but 
my ‘95 318ti is like an old comfortable pair of well worn sneakers I just 
don’t want to pitch.  

Maggie’s First Ride in a Tow Truck
Mostly Dead is not All Dead
by:  Martin	Callahan

Advice for Rebuilding a 2002 and Your Marriage 
A Review of Rob Siegel’s “Memoirs of a Hack Mechanic”
by:  David	Harrison

instantly sounded like we were driving a 
1982 VW diesel Jetta with a rotted ex-
haust.  Not good.  So Maggie got to expe-
rience her first ever ride in a tow truck, 
back to our house.  She was more excited 
about it than I was.  Many have told me 
over the past few years that I should get a new car.  But I don’t want a new 

Maggie’s First Ride in a Tow Truck
Mostly Dead is not All Dead

Finally on launch day I scored my signed 
copy of MHM and was thrilled to meet the 
author. Turns out Rob is more animated in 
person and in 3D than he is in print. Had 
you arrived early you could have mistaken 
him for the hired help. I found him setting 
up his own sound system and DJing the mu-
sic for the first hour of the event. He was 
willing to chat while he multi-tasked and 
mingled with the crowd which included his 
mother and wife, the two great inspirations 
in his life. The BMW CCA was also in atten-
dance with representatives from MA, ME 
and NH. All enjoyed Rob’s readings from 
select chapters.

The readings highlighted the fact that MHM 
is about life, passion, and pursuit of cars. 
Rob comes across as part Rube Goldberg 
and part Dr. Phil. You can use this book to 
help rebuild a 2002 or your marriage. Just 
keep in mind this book is PG-13 with words 
like shit, reefer, and sex. All used appropri-
ately and in context (the swearing usually 
involves old BMWs acting like old BMWs). 
And of course, there are morals to the sto-
ries such as, torque wrenches are good and 
wheels leaving your car are bad.

So if you are looking for a book that gets your inner Hack Mechanic 
excited, this is for you. You can find MHM at Amazon or directly from 
Bently Publishing at www.bentleypublishers.com.

The trusted crew at 3D Auto Works has the car now and I’m sure Dan and 
Dave will get it running like new again.  And they better, Maggie’s already 
expecting to get the keys to it someday.    

Life, passion, and pursuit of cars
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Parts for Sale
E36 M3 Radio and Amplifi er
Radio and amplifier from 1999 E36 M3 
for $250. E.mail Benjamin Chang via the 
chapter website.

about classifi	eds:
Chapter	 members	 can	 submit	 (non-commer-
cial)	 ads	 at	 no	 cost,	 which	 will	 run	 for	 three	
months	on	the	website.		Ads	listed	on	the	web-
site	at	the	time	of	publication	are	published	in	
the Profi le,	 space	 permitting.	 (Submit	 photos	
for	 inclusion	 with	 printed	 classifi	eds	 to	 the 
Profi le’s	 copy	 editor.)	 Ad	 requests	 submitted	
online	 are	 subject	 to	 approval	 by	 the	 WMC.	
The	submitter,	not	the	WMC,	is	responsible	for	
the	accuracy	of	ad	content.	The	WMC	cannot	
guarantee,	 in	 any	 manner	 whatsoever,	 items	
listed	 in	 the	 classifi	eds.	To	 see	 the	most	 cur-
rent	selection	of	classifi	ed	ads,	check	out	 the	
chapter	website. w
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Join the twitter conversation
@WhiteMtnCCA

join 
in!
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